
If Robert Levine, DEN ’81, had not had 
car trouble while a student at the 
Kornberg School of Dentistry in 1980, he 

and Sheryl Radin, ENG ’78, DEN ’82, 
never would have gotten married. Levine 

was meeting a friend at a lab to get a ride 
home to Roxborough, and Radin was sharing 
the lab table with Levine’s friend. 

“It was love at first sight,” Levine says.
It turns out that they were as passionate 

about each other as they were about den-
tistry. Only a year after the pair met, they 
were married. Thirty years later, they remain 
a happily married couple dedicated to both 
dentistry and the Temple community. 

Seven years after Levine met Radin, he 
founded the Pennsylvania Center for Dental 
Implants and Periodontics in Northeast 
Philadelphia. He specializes in dental sur-
gery, implant procedures, regenerative and 
reconstructive periodontal procedures and 
oral plastic surgery. In 1999, Radin, a pediat-
ric dentist, started her own private practice 
in Yardley, Pa. 

“We understand each other very well,” 
Levine explains. 

“We have a great balance,” Radin agrees. 
Even with a packed schedule and remark-

able dedication to their practices, Temple is 
never far from their minds—or their 
schedules. 

Both are active members of the Kornberg 
School of Dentistry Alumni Association; 
Radin serves as the group’s treasurer. In 2009, 
they funded the Dr. Sheryl R. Radin and 
Dr. Robert A. Levine Student Lounge for 
dental students.

Radin spends one day each month teaching 
in Temple’s pediatric clinic, and Levine is a 
professor in the Department of Periodontology 
and Oral Implantology. Levine also teaches 
at the University of Pennsylvania School of 
Dental Medicine, and Radin cares for thou-
sands of patients in her newly renovated, 
“green” office (pictured left). 

Levine and Radin’s love of dentistry is a 
family affair and a proud Temple legacy. 
Their son, Ross Levine, currently is a 
Kornberg School of Dentistry student and 
their daughter, Bari Levine, is considering 
becoming an Owl to study public health and 
dentistry at the graduate level. 

“We have a legacy here at Temple and we 
love what we do,” Levine says. “We are very 
excited for our family to be a part of today’s 
Temple.” —Samantha Krotzer, SCT ’11 

If Mari Radford, SED ’09, had been told 
a few years ago that she would someday 
aid flood-ravaged towns in West Virginia, 

she might have thought it sounded interest-
ing, but highly unlikely.

As an employee of the U.S. State 
Department for 15 years, Radford helped 
ensure the safety of civilians and soldiers in 
war-torn Mogadishu, Somalia; evacuate refu-
gees escaping tribal violence in Rwanda; 
build communities from the ground up in 
Georgia after the fall of the Soviet Union; 
and more.

“While in Nairobi, the tribal violence in 
Rwanda exploded,” she recalls. “We were 
directly involved in evacuating Americans 
and expatriates from the region. Creating a 
community for them where they could be 
housed and fed was extremely complicated.” 

Radford and her family eventually 
returned to the U.S. After four years in 
Virginia, her husband, Dean, took a job in 
the Philadelphia area.

However, tragedy struck the family in 
2005, when Dean passed away from a rare 
neurological disease. Radford had several 
decisions to make for her family.

“We decided to stay and start this new 
chapter in our lives,” Radford says. “I bought 
a house in Fort Washington, Pa., which 

afforded us the opportunity to make some 
connections in the community.”

It was at a community event that Radford 
met Susan Spinella, CLA ’01, SED ’04, assis-
tant director of the Center for Sustainable 
Communities at Temple’s Ambler Campus.

Radford says that working for the State 
Department established a “very logical link” 
to her studies in community and regional 
planning at Temple.

“Through all of my experiences overseas, 
emergency management became a real inter-
est of mine,” she says. “I learned very early 
on that building communities is not only 
about mapping out streets and stormwater 
management. It’s also about how to plan  
for safety.”

Last year, she began working as a mitiga-
tion planner for the U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security for FEMA (Federal 
Emergency Management Agency) Region III. 
Her region included Logan, McDowell, 
Mingo and Wyoming counties in West 
Virginia, areas of the state that had been 
devastated by floods in 2009.

“My role as a mitigation planner was to 
provide support and guidance to the com-
munity leaders about opportunities to rebuild 
in a safer and better way, with floodplain 
ordinance requirements and outreach to 

affected citizens,” she explains. “It was an 
amazing experience to be welcomed into 
these tiny towns that have so little, but want 
to do the right thing for their citizens.”

Radford says that studying at Temple 
enabled her to meet students with real-world 
experience. And, she says, “The faculty 
members are people working in the industry, 
sharing their knowledge, skill and connec-
tions. Temple is a ready-made network.” 
—James Duffy

Rachel Ezekiel-Fishbein, SCT ’87, 
owner of a public relations firm called 
Making Headlines, was hired by HMS 
School for Cerebral Palsy and Clarke 
Schools for Hearing and Speech for 
strategic marketing, public relations 
and writing.

Kevin Ryan, SBM ’87, a certified 
public accountant with Citrin Cooper-
man in Philadelphia, was elected to 
the board of directors of M.F. Irvine 
Corporate Solutions, a corporate con-
sulting firm in Conshohocken, Pa.

Scott S. Downs, SCT ’88, publisher 
of the Lebanon Daily News in  
Pennsylvania, was elected to both  

the Lebanon Valley Chamber of Com-
merce and the Lebanon Valley Family 
YMCA Board of Directors.

Michael A. Marsico, CLA ’89, was 
appointed to the Pennsylvania Stimu-
lus Oversight Commission, which 
monitors and advises about common-
wealth’s plans for stimulus spending. 
He currently is deputy director of Phil-
adelphia Fight, a comprehensive AIDS 
service organization.

1990s

Matthew Zinman, SCT ’90, is CEO, 
course presenter and developer of 
Internship Success in Newtown, Pa. 

Vincent L. Calvanese, SBM ’91, is 
enrolled in an accelerated nursing  
program in the New Orleans area. 
After graduation, he plans to work  
as a nurse in an area of critical need. 

Katayun I. Jaffari, SBM ’91, ’92, was 
invited to join the Forum of Executive 
Women, an organization that aims to 
leverage the power of women in 
greater Philadelphia.  

Valerie J. Owens, CLA ’83, ’89, 
wrote America Huh! I’m Going Home, 
a memoir about traveling to Africa as 
a graduate student. It is available 
online.

Ronald C. Kerins Jr., TYL ’84, ENG 
’84, was named a principal of Grey-
hawk, a construction project manage-
ment and consulting firm. He works in 
the company’s Moorestown, N.J., and 
Philadelphia offices.  Kerins also is an 
adjunct professor at Temple and Wid-
ener universities.

Michael J. Hughes, SBM ’85 ’92, 
joined Citizens Bank as a business 
banking officer and is based in  
Narberth, Pa. 

Steven D. Lawrence, SBM ’86, ’99, 
is vice president of development at the 
Michaels Development Co. in Philadel-
phia. He specializes in low-income-
housing tax credits.

Robert J. Rossi CLA ’86, LAW ’91, 
was named senior vice president and 
general counsel of PLUS Diagnostics 
Inc., a national pathology laboratory. 

He also serves on the College of  
Liberal Arts Alumni Board at Temple.

Ronald S. Brendel, MUS ’87, ’01, is 
a tenured assistant professor of music 
and graduate coordinator for perfor-
mance studies at Lee University in 
Cleveland, Tenn. He also is founder 
and co-general director— with Chery 
Brendel, MUS ’99—of the Schumann 
Liederfest in Zwickau, Germany.
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